





### **Acknowledgement of Country**

We acknowledge the Borogegal and Cammeraigal people as the traditional custodians of the land on which our Club meets. We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging.

# 00700

# TUESDAY 27<sup>th</sup> JULY – CLUB MEETING BY ZOOM STARTING AT 12.50PM

Last Tuesday we heard from Dr John Harvey who was the former head of the Burns Unit at Westmead Children's Hospital and also a strong supporter of ROMAC. John described advances made in supporting treatment of children with severe burns as well as the commensurate costs (e.g. \$100's per sqcm for dressings). Treating children in the Pacific Islands is challenging with costs to transfer and treat a child in Australia being so high, and costs to treat children in their home country also high in terms of both direct costs as well as costs associated with diversion of treatment from other patients. A solution to so many childhood burns is to use stoves fuelled by highly refined (green) paraffin rather than kerosene.

This coming week we will be hearing from Margarita Dowd who will be talking with us about World War One Battlefields.

Rotary Club of Mosman Bulletin Vol. 61, No. 4 July 27<sup>th</sup> 2021

Visit our website: http://www.mosmanrotary.org.au/

### **EXCHANGE STUDENT UPDATE**

I have graduated from High School this June and I am going to major in the Western languages and literature in Kaohsiung University locating at south of Taiwan. (I am living in the North). That means I will be moving out of my sweet house. Thanks to the exchange experience I am not too afraid to live far away from my family. Instead I know perfectly what I should do and not do while going there. (And also thanks no doubt are due to Barry!!)

Han-Kuei Tseng (known to us as Spock).

## HARDING MILLER EDUCATION FOUNDATION (HMEF)

Mosman Rotary Club Mid- Year Scholar Update 2021

Your allocated student continues to do well given the opportunities provided by The Rotary Club of Mosman's scholarship. Her coach Mel reports that she is a quiet girl, but determined and bright. She is keen to study psychology and has Work Experience coming up later this year. Her top skills for future jobs are Creativity, Emotional intelligence, Analytical (critical) thinking, Active learning with a growth mindset, Effective communication, Leadership skills and Diversity and cultural intelligence.

Our thanks and appreciation go to The Rotary Club of Mosman NSW in continuing to collaborate with HMEF which now provides scholarships to every State and Territory in Australia, providing tools and support to lift the educational achievements and career aspiration of high potential girls who are facing disadvantage.

### **BECOME A ROTARY FOUNDATION CENTURION**

The Rotary Club of Mosman has always been very active in obtaining District or other grants to support projects which our Club initiated and ran. Tax deductible donations which you make to the Rotary Foundation go into their endowment fund and the grant monies we receive to support our projects come from that endowment fund.

We have already had our first grant approved for this year which is in support of the Harding Miller Education Foundation (see above).

The request to you is very simple – we ask every member of the Club to donate (at a minimum) \$100 to the Rotary Foundation and to become a Rotary Centurion. In this extended period without face-to-face lunch meetings most members have already saved significantly more than the \$100!

Please send you donation to: Mosman Rotary Project Account 633-000 A/C 142267566 Reference: your name.

Please also send Sandy Godfrey and myself an email indicating the money is to go to the Rotary Foundation and this will enable proper recording for you to get a tax deductible receipt.

Visit our website: http://www.mosmanrotary.org.au/

### REMINDER ON PHOTOS

We all enjoyed Brian's presentation (and photos) two weeks ago and starting this week we will have a short session for a member to show a few photos of their past adventures. We ran out of time last week for this session but Dominique Rabu kicks off this coming Tuesday. Please find time in your busy lockdown agenda to go through some old photos!

### **ZOOM IN FOR FRIDAY DRINKS**

Even the most hopeful of us would say we will be in lockdown for a while yet. Starting Friday 30<sup>th</sup> July you are invited to "Zoom In for Friday Drinks" from 5-6pm BYO!! Everyone is welcome and it is a great opportunity to catch up with friends.

### DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

**27**th July – Margarita Dowd – World War 1 battlefields

3rd August – David Jackson, new member introduction

10<sup>th</sup> August - Rebecca Fitzpatrick, Lou's Place Women's Day Refuge

The Rotary Club of Mosman wishes to thank Kennard's Storage Artarmon for their generous on-going support in providing storage for our Club.

### **Board members**

**President:** Mark Wallis

President Elect: James Humphery, Treasurer: Sandy Godfrey,
Club Service: James Humphery, Secretary: Graeme Robinson+Dom Rabu,
International Service: Martin Fallows, Youth: Halyna Koscharsky
Community Service: Liz Alderson, Vocational: Di McKenzie,
Membership and Fund Raising: Mark Alderson, Public Image: Clare
Stockdale, Sergeant at Arms: Barry Starr, Immediate Past President and
Foundation Chair: Richard Vahtrick.

**Speaker Coordinator:** Ruth Thompson